

## VILLAGE OF BRIDGEVIEW

7500 SOUTH OKETO AVENUE BRIDGEVIEW, ILLINOIS 60455 708-594-2525





AUG 28 2019

HEALTH FACILITIES & SERVICES REVIEW COARD

VILLAGE PRESIDENT STEVEN M. LANDEK

> CLERK JOHN C. ALTAR

> > TRUSTEES

MICHAEL J. PTICEK
MARY M. SUTTON
CLAUDETTE STRUZIK
NORMA J. PINION
JAMES A. CECOTT
PATRICIA A. HIGGINSON

July 9, 2019

Ms. Courtney Avery, Administrator Illinois Health Facilities Planning Board 525 W. Jefferson St, Second Floor Springfield, IL 62761

RE: Letter of Support for the Palos Behavioral Acute Care Hospital

Dear Ms. Avery,

I am writing to convey my support for the establishment of the MIRA Neuro-Behavioral Health Center for Children & Adolescents; a new, acute mental health facility dedicated to caring for adolescents and children.

I support this project because I believe there is a critical need in our area for a facility that would address acute issues facing our children, adolescents and their families today.

The MIRA Neuro-Behavioral Health Center for Children & Adolescents would be a useful facility and benefit the entire south and southwest suburbs, including the Village of Bridgeview.

in Carlela

Sincerely,

Steven Landek

Mayor | Village of Bridgeview

